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SRC reflections on the Methodist Heritage Committee’s Funding Plan
 Background

1. At its residential meeting in February, the SRC received a presentation about the existing and proposed work of the Heritage Committee from the Heritage Officer. This was partly to update the committee on the achievements to date but more particularly to help provide a context for advising the Council with regard to proposed funding options.
Connexional Team Budget
2. Within the Connexional Team part of the central services budget, the SRC agreed a net expenditure of c£200k to support the work of the Heritage Officer and Committee. The SRC did not support the suggestion of two additional staff posts to enhance the work from within the Connexional Team. 
3. The Committee confirmed the previous understandings that in 2011-12 and subsequently grants money for Heritage sites will not come from the Connexional Team part of budget but from resources made available to the Connexional Grants Committee (CGC). 
Connexional Grants 
4. The SRC recognised that the impetus flowing from the decisions of the 2008 Conference to invest more substantially in developing Heritage Commission could not be cut off now. It felt the MHC made a convincing case that if the work was to be given a chance to develop, it was necessary to find ways of funding curator posts at the four main sites and this would costs on average around £35k per annum per site. 
5. SRC decided that a further five years of funding was a reasonable time to see if the Heritage work could develop its own funding sources and suggested tapering funding over a five year period as a way of underlining the need for alternative funding to be found or the work be scaled back. 

6. The SRC was aware that there are a variety of calls on CGC funds. Following the decisions of the 2010 Conference to continue to support the District Development Enablers and the smaller version of the Youth Participation Scheme, the SRC agreed that income both from the Connexional Priority Fund and the Epworth Fund should be allocated to cover the remaining costs of these two five year projects. In practice this means that those two funds will not be providing any resources for the CGC to spend in the near future and certainly not in 2011-12.
7. In the budget being presented to the Council the SRC identifies around £2m being available to the CGC in 2011-12 for which no commitments have yet been made. All this money is from funds which would be able in principle to support Heritage projects. If the full MHC requests for curator funding for the four sites for five years was agreed now, the total commitment will be around £750k or around 37% of the available money for CGC commitments in 2011-12.
SRC conclusion

8. Bearing all these points in mind, the SRC agreed to encourage the Heritage Committee to approach the Connexional Grants Committee to discuss the possibility of constructing a plan for tapering funds over the next few years. 

CGC perspective

9. The CGC already has an expert Heritage Grants Stream which deals with applications for grants in this area and so the CGC structure provides the capacity for assessing grants of the sort the MHC seeks.  The CGC is broadly supportive of the thrust of the MHC paper but believes that Resolution 4.3 is asking CGC to act ultra vires.  It is not CGC’s role to “prepare funding agreements” but to respond to requests for grants.  The CGC does not wish to set a precedent in this respect which may have future repercussions.  The CGC also believes that within the general jurisdiction of the Council it should be the body responsible for determining the source of funds and the affordability of project support  (SO 213B refers).
10. The Chair of the CGC, Dr Ian Harrison, who is an ex officio voting number of the SRC and participated in the discussion described above, has subsequently stressed several points. 

(i) Few Heritage enterprises survive without some form of subsidy and therefore any commitment now for a limited term needs to be made with an awareness that further funding will almost certainly be sought at the end of the term.
(ii) The CGC currently operates on the basis of a flexible allocation of resources between its various grants streams;    although allocating 37% of the 2011-12 funds to Heritage would not breach any specific budget, it would clearly constrict the money available for all other types of projects in that particular year. 
(iii) Although both the Council and the Conference are entitled to give directions to the CGC, neither governance body has done so to date and those who work within the CGC structure might not welcome the exercise of this power without full knowledge of the other demands being made on CGC resources.
(iv) The Chair of CGC has also reiterated points he made at the SRC about the importance of MHC thinking creatively about other funding sources apart from the CGC.

Options for the Council

11. The MHC report to the Council proposes some draft resolutions which are of course open to amendment by the Council.

12. The SRC, the MHC, the CGC and the Connexional Team would be greatly helped if the Council resolutions were unambiguous.
13. If the Council is broadly supportive of the arguments that the Conference’s decisions imply some further funding must be found from CGC sources for Heritage work, its options include:

(i) Welcome the general direction of the funding plan by passing resolution 4/2 but respond to the CGC concerns by declining to approve resolutions 4/3 and 4/4.  Applications for grants from Heritage sites or the MHC would then be considered by the CGC in the same way as all other applications for grants but leaving the way open for CGC to decide with MHC how a funding package might be structured.

(ii) The Council could approve this funding plan in principle and by also passing resolution 4/3, direct CGC to prepare three year funding agreements for the four key sites. This could provide a greater degree of certainty for the first three years to the MHC and require the CGC to commit around £450k of its £2m 2011-12 budget to this purpose.
(iii)
The Council could go further and direct the CGC to prepare five year funding agreements for the four key sites which will meet more fully the hopes of the MHC but require around £750k of the £2m CGC 2011-12 budget to be devoted to Heritage.

(iv) Although the MHC priority is the curator posts, the Council might also provide a steer for grants for capital costs at the key sites and elsewhere by amending resolution 4/4, which currently restates the status quo, to give the CGC guidance or a directive about its budget allocation for such work. 


